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	AAALAC is Coming!
Our accreditation with the Association for the Assessment and Accreditation of Laboratory Animal Care, Inc. is due for renewal this year –AAALAC site visitors will be here June 12 and 13.  
IACUC Facility Inspection teams will be visiting your laboratories and vivarium areas in May and may seem extra-vigilant – the Spring round of inspections will serve as our dress-rehearsal for AAALAC’s visit.  

Here’s what can you do to prepare for both the Spring Inspections and AAALAC’s visit :

· Keep the lab space clean, neat and tidy.
· Be familiar with the live-animal experiments and the approved protocol.

· Keep records documenting how and when members of the research team were trained on their specific tasks (see sample form attached)
· Store controlled substances properly and maintain a detailed log of their use
· Discard expired drugs, materials and compounds or label and store them separately from in-date items to prevent accidental use.
If you perform surgery, visitors may ask to see your intra-operative records (e.g., assessment of anesthesia depth, monitoring of animals during surgery, etc.) For a sample form and more information: http://www.research.uci.edu/ora/acup/surgerypolicy.htm  
 

	We’ve added/updated our guidelines for
Use and Maintenance of Vivarium Space
Training  
Check out the new policies and guidelines at www.research.uci.edu
How to Stay in Compliance
	Compliance Report
It’s the “Age of Transparency” at NIH!  Please keep your program officer advised about any changes in your Scope of Work on all federally-funded projects.  Federal funds CANNOT be used for any research expenses in the absence of appropriate regulatory approval (e.g., animal-housing expenses during a lapse in protocol approval).

 If you use CO2 to euthanize rodents, remember that you MUST USE A SECONDARY METHOD TO ENSURE DEATH.  Inadequate euthanasia is unacceptable and will be treated as serious non-compliance and reported to NIH.  
Very few researchers are deliberately non-compliant – adherence to the rules protects the integrity of our animal program and creates an environment for better science.  To prevent non-compliance:

· Be sure everyone in your laboratory knows what’s in your approved protocol(s)
· Review your protocol(s) frequently and carefully, to ensure that all activities and procedures have been appropriately reviewed and approved.  The IACUC Administrative Office can provide you with a copy of your most-recently-approved documents if you need them.
· Do everything you say you’re going to do in your approved protocol, such as record-keeping and monitoring animals for health and well-being on a defined schedule.


	Dispose of sharps waste correctly: 

· Don’t recap needles

· When the container is full, seal it and call EH&S for pickup and replacement – don’t overfill!
	Facility Inspection Findings
Findings from the Fall 2011 round of Facility Inspections were generally excellent – very few non-compliant items were noted during the site visits conducted in November and early December.  Congratulations to all of you who work hard to keep the animal program in compliance!

Just one reminder – DON’T RECAP NEEDLES PRIOR TO DISPOSAL!

Don’t do this -

(You could stick yourself!):                                                                                                                                   [image: image2.png]





	Facility Inspections 

are 
Coming 

Around

Again!  

Click Here for Information


	5/1/12 (am) – McGaugh Hall Labs
5/2/12 (pm) – McGaugh Vivarium
5/8/12 (pm) – Med Sci Labs (B-D)
5/9/12 (pm) – Nat Sci 2 / Steinhaus Hall
5/11/12 (am) – North Campus and UCIMC
5/15/12 (pm) – Med Surge II
5/18/12 (am) – Beckman Laser Institute / Irvine Hall
5/21/12 (pm) – Med Sci Vivarium (incl Annex)
5/22/12 (am) – BioSci 3 and CNLM
5/23/12 (am) – Hewitt and Sprague Halls
5/30/12 (pm) – Gillespie and Gross Halls

“am” = 9:00 a.m. – noon                     “pm” = 1:00 – 4:00 p.m.


